
	 This	month	I	am	writing	
on	the	importance	of	protect-
ing	and	preserving	the	Great	
Lakes	and	her	watersheds.	As	
an	Anishinaabekwe,	it	is	my	
responsibility	to	stand	up	for	the	
waters	and	speak	for	her	protec-
tion.	
	 I	am	not	going	to	make	this	
report	just	about	the	dangers	
of	hydraulic	fracturing,	or	as	
it	is	better	known,	“fracking.”	
There	is	enough	information	out	
there	on	each	side	for	people	to	
research	and	come	to	their	own	
conclusions	(I	know	I	have).		
	 To	be	sure,	there	is	more	than	
“fracking”	putting	the	Great	
Lakes	at	risk.	Water	diversion	
for	varied	uses,	bottled	water	
companies	siphoning	off	entire	
aquifers,	invasive	species,	
agriculture	runoff,	storm	drain	
overflows,	sewage	runoff	and	
dumping,	broken	oil	pipelines,	
oil	spills	from	ships	and	land	
owners	alike,	any	one	of	these	
things	alone	would	be	a	con-
cern.	But	put	them	all	together	
and	have	them	occurring	con-
currently	and	you	can	see	the	
recipe	for	disaster.	

	 As	most	everyone	is	aware,	
the	Great	Lakes	is	the	life	blood	
of	the	entire	Midwest.	Our	
entire	ecosystem	“is	what	it	is”	
because	of	it.	Our	forests,	wet-
lands,	meadows	and	farmlands	
are	dependent	not	only	on	the	
water	itself,	but	the	seasonal	
weather	patterns	generated	from	
these	massive	bodies	of	water.	
	 Having	said	this,	one	must	
also	realize	the	entirety	of	local	
economies	is	dependent	on	the	
Great	Lakes.	To	be	sure,	the	
same	might	be	said	of	fresh	
water	anywhere	on	the	planet.	
But	the	Great	Lakes	basin	
presents	an	unusual	problem	
because	the	cache	is	so	huge	
and	so	interconnected,	that	any	
breech	in	one	location	will	have	
a	domino	effect	on	the	rest	of	
the	basin.
	 The	United	Sates	and	two	
Canadian	provinces	signed	a	
Great	Lakes	Water	Accord	to	
prevent	the	diversion	of	water	
from	the	Great	Lakes.	They	
failed	to	include	any	of	the	
tribal	nations	or	First	Nations	to	
be	at	the	decision	making	table.	
So	in	November	2004,	the	tribal	
nations	around	the	Great	Lakes	
came	together	with	a	common	
purpose;	to	protect	the	waters	
we	have	inhabited	since	time	
immemorial	and	to	assert	our	
sovereign	right	to	be	included	
in	the	decisions	of	any	nation	
whose	borders	touch	the	lakes.	
You	can	read	the	tribal	docu-
ment	here:	http://www.great-
lakescommons.org/
wp-content/uploads/2013/04/
Tribal-and-First-Nations-Great-
Lakes-Water-Accord.pdf	
	 I	am	challenging	each	and	

every	Anishinaabe	to	think	
about	their	use	of	fresh	water.	
Some	think	nothing	of	spending	
$1.50	for	16	ounces	of	bottled	
water	(which	equates	to	$12/
gallon)	but	become	livid	at	the	
price	of	gasoline	and	natural	
gas.	How	much	fresh	water	was	
used	and	polluted	when	extract-
ing	these	fuels?	
	 Most	do	not	yet	“feel”	the	
importance	of	fresh	water	in	
every	aspect	of	our	lives.	And	
if	we	wait	to	“feel”	the	effect	
before	we	commit	to	making	a	
difference,	it	WILL	be	too	late.		
	 There	are	little	things	that	
we	can	do.	Instead	of	buying	
bottled	water,	please	buy	a	con-

tainer	and	carry	your	water	with	
you	from	home.	Conserve	water	
when	and	where	you	can.	
	 Speak	up	and	support	water	
conservation	efforts	and	those	
who	are	taking	strong	stances	
to	protect	what	water	we	have	
from	being	further	polluted	or	
jeopardized.		 	
	 You	can	help	just	by	educat-
ing	yourselves	and	your	families	
on	what	things	are	threatening	
our	waters	and	the	importance	
of	protecting	and	preserving	
them.	
	 The	United	Nations	estimates	
that	by	2025,	two-thirds	of	the	
world’s	population	will	lack	
ready	access	to	clean,	fresh	

water.	The	time	to	take	a	stand	
is	now.	Our	intentions	with	
water	uses	are	always	touted	as	
safe	and	good.	But	one	would	
have	to	agree,	no	matter	your	
stance	on	big	oil,	natural	gas,	
international	water	shipping	or	
agriculture,	man	is	fallible.	We	
make	mistakes.	Even	when	our	
intentions	are	good,	we	make	
errors	that	have	a	profound	and	
lasting	effect	on	our	environ-
ment.	
	 As	always,	please	feel	free	
to	contact	me	by	calling	(906)	
440-9762	or	send	email	to
dmalloy@saulttribe.net.
	 Respectfully	submitted,
	 DJ	Malloy

Page 24 September 13, 2013 • Win Awenen NisitotungRepresentative Reports

Aug. 20 board meeting - Marquette
By Brenda austin
	 The	Aug.	20	Sault	Tribe	Board	
of	Directors	(BOD)	meeting	held	
in	Marquette	got	underway	at	
7:03	p.m.	All	board	members	
with	the	exception	of	Jennifer	
McLeod	were	in	attendance	
at	the	meeting,	McLeod	was	
excused	due	to	a	training	she	was	
attending	on	violence	against	
women.
	 Resolutions	there	were	dis-
cussed	and	passed	include:	
Authorizing	premium	increase	
for	health	insurance	premi-
ums,	employer	portion	only;	
Amending	section	6.04	of	the	
treaty	rights	retirement	plan;	
Continuing	funding	authority	for	
fiscal	year	2014,	Sept.	to	Aug.;	
Sanitation	BE-13-J11,	estab-
lishment	of	a	FY	2014	budget;	
Tribal	court	judicial	services	
FY	2013	budget	modification;	
Human	Resources	Administration	
FY	2013	budget	modification;	

Application	for	the	tribal	HIV	
Prevention	Program;	Re-adjust/
reduce	“Over	the	Max”	list.	
These	resolutions	can	be	viewed	
in	their	entirety	on	the	tribe’s	
website	at:	www.saulttribe.com.
	 Under	new	business	there	
were	a	number	of	items	brought	
forward:	The	resignation	of	D.J.	
Hoffman	from	the	Sault	Tribe	
Child	Welfare	Committee	to	be	
effective	immediately	was	accept-
ed.	
	 The	tribe’s	Inland	
Conservation	Committee	recom-
mended	waiving	licensing	fees	
for	active	duty	military,	the	BOD	
agreed	with	the	committee’s	rec-
ommendation.
	 The	Great	Lakes	Conservation	
Committee	made	a	request	to	
transfer	Robert	Hanson’s	fishing	
license	to	his	son,	Ryan	Hanson.	
This	was	approved.	
	 A	directive	was	given	to	
the	tribe’s	legal	department	to	

contact	Michigan’s	Department	
of	Natural	Resources	Lansing	
Office	Chief	of	Staff	and	Tribal	
Coordinator	Dennis	Knapp,	ask-
ing	him	to	cite	the	section	in	
the	Inland	Decree	that	disallows	
boats	to	be	moored	in	the	Pine	
River.	This	was	brought	to	the	
board’s	attention	because	a	tribal	
member	fisherman	was	told	he	
was	not	allowed	to	moor	his	boat	
in	the	river	and	was	asked	by	the	
DNR	to	remove	it.
	 Also	listed	as	new	business	
under	“Understanding	proposed	
action	items,”	was	“Draft	consti-
tution	–	vote	of	the	people,	mem-
bership	votes	on	constitutional	
amendments	and	tribal	ethics	
code	–	process	and	timeline.”
	 The	next	board	meeting	was	
on	Sept.	3	at	the	Sault	Kewadin	
Casino	Convention	Center	begin-
ning	at	6	p.m.

Affordable Care Act highlighted at conference

	 I	am	extremely	happy	and	
proud	to	say	that	our	National	
Indian	Health	Board	(NIHB)	
annual	Consumer	Conference,	
recently	held	in	Traverse	City,	
Mich.,	was	a	tremendous	success!
				This	is	the	first	time	this	con-
ference	was	in	the	Bemidji	area	
in	over	14	years!	As	chair	of	the	
NIHB,	I	was	very	pleased	our	
board	agreed	to	bring	our	annual	
conference	to	our	woodland	area.	
	 Our	Anishinabek	people	
from	Michigan,	Minnesota	and	
Wisconsin	gave	their	best	wel-
come	and	hospitality.
				Our	drums,	singers	and	danc-
ers	came	and	helped	celebrate	our	
culture	night.	I	was	very	proud	
our	Bahweting	Singers	were	
there.	Many	tribes	donated	food	
for	our	feast	of	smoked	fish,	elk,	

wild	rice,	corn	soup,	fruit	and	
berries.
				Water	ceremony	teachings	
were	given	and	our	veterans	were	
honored.
				The	hospitality	of	the	Grand	
Traverse	Band	of	Ottawa	and	
Chippewa	Indians’	tribal	council	
was	so	amazing	and	very	much	
appreciated!	The	Grand	Traverse	
Resort’s	staff	were	exceptional	in	
service.
				Many	Native	people	from	
across	the	nation	made	it	a	point	
to	go	to	the	waters	and	just	
put	their	foot	in	and	say	some	
prayers.	We	have	been	blessed	
to	live	in	an	area	where	there	is	
good	clean	water,	clean	air	and	
our	natural	medicines	that	sur-
round	us.	I	believe	that	the	gifts	
that	we	shared	helped	make	this	
conference	a	tremendous	success!	
	 Our	conference	highlighted	
the	Affordable	Care	Act,	improv-
ing	the	services	to	our	veterans	
and	the	renewal	of	the	Special	
Diabetes	Program	for	Indians.	
We	had	discussions	on	strate-
gies	and	outreach	and	education,	
specific	to	tribal	nations,	leading	
up	to	the	Oct.	1	enrollment	of	
the	Insurance	Marketplace	of	the	
Affordable	Care	Act.	These	issues	
affect	us	all.	I	was	very	happy	the	
following	board	members	came	
AND	asked	a	lot	of	questions:	
Chairperson	Aaron	Payment,	
Vice	Chair	Denise	Chase,	Darcy	
Morrow,	Debra	Pine,	Dennis	

McKelvie,	D.J.	Malloy	and	
Catherine	Hollowell.	It	is	so	
important	to	be	involved	and	
informed	on	the	policies	that	are	
improving	health	care	services	
and	accessibility	to	our	tribal	
members.
	 I	was	pleased	that	Dr.	Yvette	
Roubideaux,	acting	director	of	
the	Indian	Health	Service,	came	
and	presented.	She	held	a	listen-
ing	session	and	answered	many	
questions	and	listened	to	many	
concerns.	
	 I	was	pleased	to	co-facilitate	
a	tribal	consultation	session	with	
Dr.	Mary	Wakefield,	administra-
tor	for	the	Health	Resources	and	
Services	Administration	(HRSA).	
The	goal	of	HHS	Secretary	
Sebelius	is	to	improve	health	
equity	with	Indian	tribes.	To	
achieve	this	goal,	they	are	work-
ing	on	strengthening	the	health	
workforce	by	expanding	the	
supply	of	culturally	competent	
primary	health	care	providers	in	
Indian	Country	and	improving	
access	to	quality	healthcare	and	
service	by	increasing	the	number	
of	health	care	access	points.
		 “Meeting	with	tribes	and	
tribal	organizations,	such	as	the	
NIHB,	is	a	very	important	part	of	
our	agency	consultation	efforts	
and	IHS’s	priority	to	renew	and	
strengthen	our	partnership	with	
tribes.	We	value	our	partnership	
with	NIHB	as	we	work	together	
to	change	and	improve	the	IHS	

and	to	eliminate	health	dis-
parities	in	Indian	Country,”	Dr.	
Roubideaux	said.	
		 We	also	had	the	privilege	
of	meeting	and	speaking	with	
John	Garcia,	deputy	assis-
tant	secretary	in	the	Office	of	
Intergovernmental	Affairs	at	the	
U.S.	Department	of	Veterans	
Affairs.	One	of	their	goals	is	
to	create	culturally	sensitive	
outreach	materials,	incorporat-
ing	traditional	practices	and	
rituals	into	treatment	and	care	
for	our	Native	American	veter-
ans.	He	agreed	to	come	back	to	
Michigan	and	work	with	us	to	
help	incorporate	these	efforts	and	
to	address	the	issues	of	our	veter-
ans.
	 I	could	go	on	and	on	about	the	
conference,	so	I	will	stop	here!
				One	thing	I	do	want	to	empha-
size	to	our	membership/citizen-
ship	is	that	the	federal	agencies	
are	listening	to	us	at	a	national	
level!	We,	as	tribal	leaders,	have	
been	telling	them	that	we	need	
to	incorporate	our	own	culture	
and	traditions	into	our	programs.	
From	this	report	and	what	our	top	
federal	administrators	are	saying,	
we	are	moving	in	that	direction.	
	 For	instance,	just	recently,	
an	announcement	from	the	
U.S.	Department	of	Health	and	
Human	Services	(HHS)	was	
received	that	there	will	be	a	
workshop	on	tribal	grants	access	
in	Washington,	D.C.,	in	October.	

The	reason	is	that	tribal	leader-
ship	have	been	telling	HHS	lead-
ership	about	their	difficulties	in	
successfully	obtaining	HHS	grant	
funding.	HHS	is	making	improv-
ing	tribal	access	to	HHS	grants	
a	priority.	They	have	been	work-
ing	very	hard	to	improve	tribal	
access	to	grants	and	I	am	very	
happy	to	be	a	part	of	this	charge	
for	our	people.
	 In	our	own	tribal	communi-
ties,	we	need	to	incorporate	our	
culture	and	traditions	into	our	
healthcare	delivery	systems.	As	I	
report	to	you,	it	is	in	the	planning	
stages.	As	your	board	member,	
I	am	going	to	be	strongly	sup-
porting	the	efforts	of	incorporat-
ing	these	changes	in	our	Special	
Diabetes	Programs	for	Indians	
and	our	Behavioral	Health	and	
substance	abuse	programs.	I	truly	
believe	our	ways	will	help	us	to	
become	healthy	again.
	 Good	luck	to	all	of	you	who	
are	beginning	the	school	year!	
It’s	always	an	exciting	time!	
Also,	I	hope	your	gardens	are	
bountiful	and	you	are	able	to	pre-
serve	enough	for	our	long	win-
ters.	(Obviously,	this	is	for	those	
who	live	in	the	north	country!	
For	you	southerners	–	enjoy	that	
sunshine	and	all	that	it	brings!)	
	 As	always,	if	you	have	any	
questions,	please	contact	me	at	
cabramson@saulttribe.net	or	
(906)	322-3823.	I	look	forward	
to	hearing	from	you	all.

Cathy aBramson, direCtor,
unit i

Protecting the Great Lakes and their watersheds

dJ malloy, direCtor,
unit i


